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MEETING MINUTES 
March 24, 2020 

***This meeting was closed to public attendance per Executive Order 7B.*** 

Mayor DelBuono called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in Room L-101 

I. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

II. ROLL CALL 
Councilor Anest 
Councilor Braverman (via telephone) (7:08 p. in.) 
Councilor Budrejko 
Councilor Camillo 
Councilor Donahue 
Councilor Manke 
Councilor Miner 
Councilor Nagel 
Mayor DelBuono 

Staff Attendees: 
Keith Chapman, Town Manager 
James E. Krupienski, Town Clerk 
Susan Gibbon, Council Clerk 

III. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

Motion by Councilor Manke to approve the agenda, as amended. Seconded by Councilor Anest. 
Motion passed 8-0. (Councilor Braverman absent). Motion by Councilor Manke to add, under Old 
Business, an agenda item regarding budget meetings and hearings. Seconded by Councilor Anest. Motion 
passed 8-0 (Councilor Braverman absent). 

IV. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION — IN GENERAL (Via Telephone Only: 860-665-8736) 
(4 MINUTE TIME LIMIT PER SPEAKER ON ANY ITEM) 
• Susan Mazzoccoli, 149 Harris Drive stated that she is concerned that the councilors are sitting 

close to each other and not practicing social distancing. 

V. REMARKS BY COUNCILORS ON PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
• Mayor DelBuono stated that they are abiding by Governor's recommendation regarding 

social distancing. Trying to lead by example. Mayor DelBuono asked for everyone to pause 
for a moment of silence for the two town residents that passed away from the Corona Virus 
this week. 

VI. CONSIDERATION OF OLD BUSINESS (Action May Be Taken) 
A. Town Hall Project Update 
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• Town Manager Chapman stated that the town hall is continuing to be worked on. Project 
is underway, all the glass is in. Most of the second floor is painted, the third and first 
floor have dry wall in. The gym roofing is substantially complete and the slab will be 
hopefully be poured sooner rather than later. The Community Center roof and walls are 
substantially complete. 

B. Health Update 
• Town Manager Chapman stated that in Newington there are 8 confirmed cases of the 

Corona Virus and unfortunately two residents have died from it. The town is aware of 
the challenges all of our citizens and businesses are facing. The town hall continues to 
operate at 100%. The BOE has closed portions of their operations. The library has 
discontinued handing out books and taking books in. All operations continue. The police 
department has had some challenges dealing with people who may or may not have the 
Corona Virus. 

• Mayor DelBuono stated that the town hall itself is not open to the public at this time. 
• Town Manager Chapman stated that the doors to the town hall are locked. There are signs 

posted at each entrance listing town department and phone numbers. If someone comes 
to the town hall and needs service, they can contact the department directly, and someone 
from that department can come home and assist them, 

• Mayor DelBuono stated that the library posted information on their website if they have 
any questions. 

• Town Manager Chapman stated that the town's website has links to many areas if people 
have questions. 

• Mayor DelBuono stated that people can also sign up for alerts through the website 
• Town Manager Chapman stated that he sent a memo to the council and all departments 

stating that they are only going to use two sources of information for updates: the State of 
Connecticut and the health district. 

• Councilor Anest asked if the town manager new who the second person was that passed 
away from the virus and when were you notified. 

• Town Manager Chapman stated that he does not have that type of information. Was 
notified of the second persons passing this afternoon. 

• Councilor Budrejko stated that some peoples mentioned that heir pink recycling bags 
were not picked up today. Understand that it has been discontinued temporarily. 

• Town Manager Chapman stated that is a private entity. 
• Councilor Anest asked if, and when, the town was going to start limiting the number of 

people in the parks. 
• Town Manager Chapman stated that he spoke with Chief Clark regarding this and don't 

believe we have the authority to do that. Understand there was a large contingency at the 
skate park this past weekend. Other than closing the park down, we don't have the 
authority to arrest people. It's an individual choice. 

• Councilor Miner asked if it were possible to enact a temporary ordinance that can limit 
the number of people. Not trying to discourage anyone from using the parks, don't want 
100 people hanging around in tight groups. Is that something we can do under the 
Governor's state of emergency? 

• Town Manager Chapman stated that he thinks you can post something. Don't think we 
have authority to arrest people. 

• Councilor Miner stated that in an effort to discourage people from using the parks, it's 
not going to stop them. 

• Town Manager Chapman read that "an emergency ordinance shall be only for the 
immediate preservation of public peace, health and safety. . .", so it does qualify, "it shall 
contain the explicit statement of the nature of the emergency and be adopted by no less 
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